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Minutes of a meeting of the Planning and Regulatory Committee 

Held in the Council Chamber, Civic House, 110 Trafalgar Street, 
Nelson 

On Tuesday 6 August 2019, commencing at 9.01a.m. - to hear 
submissions to the Navigation Safety Bylaw Review  
 

Present: Councillor B McGurk (Presiding Co-Chairperson), Her Worship 

the Mayor Reese (Co-Chairperson), Councillors L Acland, I 
Barker, B Dahlberg, K Fulton and S Walker  

In Attendance: Councillors M Courtney, M Lawrey and M Rutledge, Acting 

Group Manager Environmental Management (M Heale) and 
Governance Adviser (E Stephenson) 

 

Apology: Ms G Paine  
 

 

1. Apologies 

Resolved PR/2019/033 

 That the Planning and Regulatory Committee 

1. Receives and accepts an apology from Ms G 
Paine. 

McGurk/Barker  Carried 

  

2. Confirmation of Order of Business  

There was no change to the order of business. 

3. Interests 

There were no updates to the Interests Register, and no interests with 
items on the agenda were declared. 
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4. Public Forum   

There was no public forum.  

5. Hearing of Submissions to the Review of the Navigation 
Safety Bylaw 2012 (No 218) 

Document number R10396, agenda pages 4 - 49 refer.  

         Attendance: Councillor Fulton entered the meeting at 9.05a.m. 

 5.1 Rob Greenaway #20474 

Mr Rob Greenaway spoke to his submission. He said that he felt that it was 

unfortunate that Councils developed navigation safety bylaws separately 
and that they should be done at a national level. He felt that consistency 
across catchment areas was sensible. Mr Greenaway questioned whether 

there was a structural reason that consistency could not be achieved across 
the top of the South and said that he felt that the Minister of Transport 

should be pushing this issue. 

In response to questions, Mr Greenaway said that he would be nervous 
about making changes to the bylaw without sitting down immediately to 

see how Tasman and Marlborough felt about those changes. He felt that a 
complete review should be undertaken now. He reiterated the need for 

consistency. 
 

5.2 Waikato Regional Council - Richard Barnett - Harbourmaster #20565 

Mr Richard Barnett provided a PowerPoint presentation and spoke to the 
key issues of the submission, which focused on boat safety in recreational 

boating, particularly the wearing of life jackets, and appropriate 
communication devices.  

Mr Barnett answered questions regarding standardisation of rules and 
bylaws and the wearing of life jackets. He noted the reluctance of central 
government to make wearing life jackets compulsory and that it was a 

political process. 
 

Attachments 

1 A2238829 - Richard Barnett PowerPoint presentation  
 

5.3 Tasman Bay Cruising Club – Andrew Harding #20569 

Mr Andrew Harding spoke to the Club’s submission. He noted that he had 
50 to 60 years’ experience on boats, and was the Commodore of the 

Tasman Bay Cruising Club.  Mr Harding spoke of concerns with the laying 
of markers for yacht racing, and said that club members were asking what 
the problem was and what was driving this aspect of the bylaw. He felt 

there had been no issues with markers, which were set in a triangle shape 
for two to three hours for racing and then removed. The markers were 
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easily seen, and not there overnight. He questioned why it should be 
necessary to report to the Harbourmaster every time they were put into 

the water. The Club’s submission suggested an annual consultation, with 
the Harbourmaster being provided with the racing programme for the year,  

noting that the programme was weather dependent. 

Mr Harding answered questions regarding the markers and clarified that the 
main problem was having to ask the Harbourmaster for permission to lay 

buoys at the time. He suggested providing a monthly programme and a 
weekly email to the Harbourmaster. 

Attendance: Councillor Acland left the meeting at 9.34a.m. 

A suggestion was made that the bylaw specify periods of time for marker 
buoys, with permission being required for those being there for longer than 

a specified period of time. It was clarified that there were a significant 
number of different navigation buoys as part of the international system, 

these were significantly different from the racing buoys. 
 

5.4 Yachting New Zealand - Ian Gardiner #20592 

Mr Ian Gardiner tabled an updated submission, provided a PowerPoint 
presentation and spoke to the submission. He noted that Yachting New 

Zealand (YNZ) was supportive of: 

 the wearing of lifejackets, but not when on a pontoon, suggesting 

the addition of ‘while underway’ 

 two forms of communication to be carried on vessels 

YNZ was not supportive of: 

 the registering of boats, as there were other systems in place 
 the placing of marker buoys requiring the permission of the 

Harbourmaster,  suggesting simplification of the wording 

 the changes relating to towing  

Attendance: Councillor Acland returned to the meeting at 9.43a.m. 

Mr Gardiner answered questions regarding skipper discretion and the 
addition of the words ‘while underway’, towing rules, boat length and 
vessel registration. 

 
 Attachments 

1 A2239558 - additional tabled information 

2 A2239085 - Ian Gardiner PowerPoint presentation  
 

Members listed the information that they would like officers to provide to assist 
with deliberations. This information was circulated to officers separately.  



Planning and Regulatory Committee Minutes - 6 August 2019 
 

4 M4374 

 

There being no further business the meeting ended at 9.58a.m. 

 

Confirmed as a correct record of proceedings: 

 

 

 

 Chairperson    Date 
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